





Our Ref: 28-20268/1

Hon Brian Ellis MLC Chairman Standing Committee on Environment and Public Affairs Parliament House PERTH WA 6000

Dear Mr. Ellis Bran

You may recall that, by letter dated 21 October 2010, I advised the Committee that the Department of Education was engaged in a review of its Air-cooling Policy for schools. I further advised that this review was expected to be completed by the end of 2010 and that a copy would be forwarded to the Committee as soon as possible thereafter.

While I can advise the Committee that the Departmental review has, indeed, been completed, it forms part of a Cabinet submission. As such, I am not yet in a position to release the document. Once I am in a position to release the document, I will ensure that a copy is made available to the Committee.

Yours sincerely

Dr Elizabeth Constable MLA
MINISTER FOR EDUCATION

0 4 MAR 2011